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Rooms with kitchen facilities for hire at The Hurst Methodist Church.
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Contact Brian Moores on 787442

KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY

Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a
different area of the village and its surroundings. During January we think of, and
pray for people living in: -

W/c Jan     5th The Hurst and Chamberbrook Lane
W/c Jan   12th Kingsley Green
W/c Jan   19th  Kingsley Road
W/c Jan   26th  Belleair/Peel Hall

We invite you to add your own prayers
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Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month
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EDITORIAL NEWS AND VIEWS
Dear Readers

I hope everyone had a good Christmas.

I can’t believe another year has slipped by and I honestly don’t know
where it has gone, I certainly didn’t achieve all my New Year resolutions
for 2019!  However, I guess I am not alone with this statement.  I will have
to try harder this year to achieve all the goals I set myself this New Year’s
Eve (or maybe some of them!)

January is always a quiet month after the hustle and bustle of the run up
to Christmas.  However, for a good night out  why not see Kingsley
Players panto at the end of January to cheer us up with their production of
‘Jack and the Incredible Beanstalk’.

We are looking for someone to take over from Julie Mort to do the
invoicing for advertisements in Kingsley News.  If you think you could
spare a few hours every quarter then please get in touch with either
myself or Julie for more details.

Wishing you all a Happy New Year.

Elizabeth



PHILIP (PHIL) ALDERMAN 1930 - 2019

The family of the late Phil Alderman would like to thank everyone for their kind
thoughts, cards, and messages of condolence following his passing on 15th

October 2019 in the Countess of Chester Hospital at the age of 89 years.

Phil was extremely proud of his Kingsley roots where he was born and lived for
over 70 years. He was the son of Eddie and Kitty Alderman who owned the village
grocery store and brother to Murray, who still lives locally. He was married to Muriel
(who passed away suddenly 36 years ago) and together they took over the shop on
his father’s retirement. He worked on Ravenscroft’s and Harvey’s farm s before
moving to Marley Tiles and then BICC, Helsby.

He involved himself in village activities, playing football and cricket in his younger
days as well as being a member of the Church Lads Brigade, and later enjoyed
bowling at the Institute and played darts and dominoes for local teams. He was a
trustee of the Village Institute, Chair of the Parish Council and supported
fundraising for many local causes including helping raise money for the building of
the village Community Centre.

The funeral took place at Kingsley Church followed by burial in Kingsley Cemetery
and refreshments at the Village Institute. Generous donations will be passed to the
British Heart Foundation.

A huge thanks from the family – he will be missed.

The Co-op Local Community Fund
Kingsley Community Association has been chosen to benefit from the latest
round of the Co-op Local Community Fund. The funding round opened on 27 Octo-
ber 2019 and it will last for 12 months, closing on 24 October 2020.

During this funding phase, Co-op members will be able to choose Kingsley Commu-
nity Association as their local cause. Those of you who are not yet Co-op members
may join online at
https://membership.coop.co.uk/new-registration

We have a unique link for our cause:
https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/32272

Please follow this link and choose Kingsley Community Association as your cause.
Each time you buy Co-op products, 1% of your money will go to the KCA.
This is a great opportunity to raise money to benefit your Community Association
and the Kingsley Community Centre: we are planning to build an extension to the
Centre and install a new central heating system.
Please support us!

Elizabeth M. Batey, for and on behalf of the KCA Committee.



Kingsley Players back on stage with panto
‘Jack and the Incredible Beanstalk’

Fee-fi-fo-fum! Award-winning Kingsley Players invite you to join them for an
evening of panto fun as Jack and his Incredible Beanstalk take root on stage at
Kingsley Community Centre in January.
Written by the group’s multi-talented musical director William Arnold Ashbrook, the
musical play tells the much-loved traditional tale of young Jack, who sells the
family’s cow for some seemingly worthless beans.
Award-winning young actor Matthew Betteridge takes the title role and he is joined
on stage by many Kingsley favourites – Sue Elliott as his long-suffering mother,
David Snow and Simon Hetherington as bumbling burglars, brothers Joe and Roy
Youds as ugly sisters and JoJo Gleave, as  wicked Grizelda who dupes the poor
farm boy out of his bovine pal.
A large enthusiastic cast, golden eggs, giant beanstalks and a cornucopia of corny
jokes are guaranteed to wipe away the winter blues.
Director Jo Oultram said: “This marvellous show has all the much-loved
ingredients of a traditional pantomime and Arnold has written some fantastic, foot-
tapping songs. We guarantee to bring a smile to your face with the sheer silliness
of it all.”
Jack and the Incredible Beanstalk will play for five performances at Kingsley
Community Centre, Wednesday 29th  January – Saturday 1st  February
2020, including a Saturday matinee.
Tickets cost £8/£9, with £5 students/children available on Wednesday,
Thursday and Saturday matinee. Book in advance through the
website www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk or by ringing the box office on 07724
892154.
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On Stage Near You
Not already enjoying local shows? You really ought to get out more.

Kingsley Players January pantomime  Jack and the Incredible Beanstalk with the
music and lyrics by their multi-talented music director Arnold Ashbrook and will
be staged from  Wednesday 20th to Saturday 1st February and includes a
Saturday matinee.  A great family show. The box office is open at
https://kingsleyplayers.co.uk/boxoffice/
What’s on elsewhere in January?
19 to 21 Altrincham Little Theatre – Breath of Spring by Peter Coke – a night of
laughter promised from this comedy - http://www.clubtheatre.org.uk/
20 to 25 Altrincham Garrick - Fatal Attraction by Bernard Slade – a gripping
American thriller (not the story of the film by the same name)
https://www.altrinchamgarrick.co.uk/shows/fatal-attraction/

23 to 25 Harlequin Youth  Theatre – The Lion , The Witch and The Wardrobe
director by Laura Basin. This multi award winning cast are well worth seeing in this
family favourite – a magical mystery tour through Narnia.
http://www.harlequinplayers.com/new-events

During January, both Davenham Theatre and Tip Top of Chester are hosting Jade
Productions Men of the World by John Godber, described as 3 actors, 15 characters -
Countless Comic Capers,

….and at the professional theatres, Storyhouse is again hosting the team that last year
gave us the hilarious Play about a Bank Robbery are returning with Peter Pan That
Goes Wrong; the Lyceum at Crewe are staging what they describe as an adult panto,
Peter Panties; Theatre Clwyd are staging Frankenstein by Mary Shelley

…and now many congratulations to Kingsley Players who have enjoyed considerable
success in the NODA (National Operatic and Dramatic Association) award
nominations. The Youth Theatre are nominated for James and the Giant Peach with
six nominations, including Best Female Youth Comedy Performance (Teigan Withey),
Best Supporting Male in a Youth Drama (Matthew Betteridge), Best Supporting Female
in a Youth Drama (Kate Burge), Best Staging of a Youth Production, Best Leading
Male in a Youth Production (Ben Mather-Dodd), and Best Direction of a Youth
Production. In addition Chatroom has received five nominations, including Best
Supporting Female in a Youth Drama (Eva Lemmy), Best Leading Female in a Youth
Drama (Gemma Smith), Best Leading Male in a Youth Production (Ben Mather-Dodd),
Best Direction of a Youth Production, and Best Youth Production. Furthermore, the
seniors were not left out with Peterloo receiving nominations are for Best Staging,
Best Direction of a Drama, and Best Drama. Well done everybody.

Reviews
We were pleased to hear that some of you took a trip down to Nantwich to see the
Jeeves and Wooster production which was a farce with a difference with many parts
being performed by 4 actors. At Harlequins a good number of you turned up to see
their superb production of Hangmen, a very black but very funny comedy, and with an



exceptional set. No reviews about pantos so I expect you are all wisely saving
yourselves for Jack and the Incredible Beanstalk
If your production or a play you have seen did not appear here then please email
us and do tell us about plays you have seen by emailing
cheshireonstage@btinternet.com.     John Doe

United Benefice of Norley, Crowton & Kingsley

All our family services have a Sunday School each week apart from the 2nd Sunday-
Family Morning Worship which is a contemporary service and caters for everyone.

Sunday 5th January
10.00 am – Family Holy Communion - Norley
6.30 pm Sacred Space at Christ Church Crowton
Sunday 12th January
8.30 am – Traditional Holy Communion - Norley
10.00am – Family Morning Worship - Kingsley
6.30 pm – Evening Prayer (sung) at Norley
Sunday 19th  January
10.00 am – Family Holy Communion – Crowton
Sunday 26th Januray
10.00am – Family Holy Communion - Kingsley
Midweek Holy Communion Services – Thursdays at 10:00am
9th Jan at  Crowton. 16th Jan at Kingsley.
23rd Jan at Norley.  30th Jan at Crowton.

A warm welcome awaits you at any of these services
Associate Minister: Rev’d Hilary Merrington 01928 788087
hilary.merrington@btinternet.com      Website: nck.org.uk

Coffee Mornings
Friday’s 3rdt Jan and 7th Feb - Kingsley Church Room
Join us for a drink and chat from 10:00am.  Everyone welcome

Garage Sale

Sunday 5th January 2020 at 18 Highbank Road, Kinglsey from 10am to 2pm.  Come
and have a browse.  Items for sale include a punch bag, tenting equipment, tools,
ladders and more.  For more information contact Roy Griffiths on 01928 788535.



Kingsley Garden Club - January 2020

Happy New Year!! Well as you read this, the turkey will be on its third or fourth
reincarnation, the Christmas tree will have dropped all over the carpet and you will be
looking forward to a new year.

Before we look forward, there was a sterling effort by four members (Linda, Richard,
Marian, Gail) of Kingsley Garden Club on Saturday 7th December when they planted two
of the sacks of daffodil bulbs donated by our Borough Councillor on just one small
section of the playing field (they don't go very far), the third sack was used to supply
bulbs to KNVI verges and St John's School Playing field. Due to an objection by one
Kingsley resident no bulbs were planted in or around Guest Slack.

Looking back to 2019; following our AGM in May we reluctantly decided to increase the
cost of membership rather than close down the club due to lack of funds. The result
since the start of the 2019/20 season in September has been to increase our full
membership, increase the number of people attending the meetings with only a handful
paying visitor rate. We have implemented a "swaps" table which has taken off and is
bringing additional revenue by the voluntary donation  to the club for each item swapped.

We are looking forward to 2020/21 season (I know we have only just got used to the idea
of 2020) but we need to plan and book speakers well in advance. If anyone has any
ideas, or, wants to join the committee please make yourself known to a committee
member. As we have stated previously we do NOT have a meeting in January; so the
next meeting is Bob Worsley on Monday 10th February 2020, who is speaking on "A
Story of Cyclamen, Hepaticas and Snowdrops", a true spring subject if ever there
was one, to lift us out of the winter gloom towards the lengthening days.

Gardening Tips and Jobs to be done...…

· Prune your wisteria, cut back summer side shoots to 2 or 3 buds
· Prune your roses whilst they are still dormant, but not in frost. Cut back above

an outward facing bud, cut out crossing branches and dead branches.
· Cut back dead stems on perennials but look out for any new growth.
· Tidy up hellebores removing any old or damaged leaves, look out for new

growth.
· Remove any dead flowers on your winter pansies to keep them flowering.
· Prune apple, pear and blackcurrant, gooseberries
· Stay off your lawn and just sit down, relax and think of the spring to come!

WANTED

Could you spare a few hours every quarter.  We need someone  to send out
the invoices to people who advertise in Kingsley News and to follow up
payments.

If you can help to do this please contact Julie Mort by email juliecmort@aol.com or myself
for further details.

mailto:juliecmort@aol.com


Kingsley Parish Council - VE Day
75th Anniversary Celebrations

On the 8th May 2020, we will celebrate the 75th Anniversary of VE (Victory in
Europe) Day. VE day in 1945 marked the day when the guns fell silent in the
European theatre of war but war was not over as conflict continued in the Far East
& Japan until 15th August 1945 (VJ Day).

The early May Day bank holiday has been moved to Friday 8th May and
communities up and down the country are being encourage to celebrate this
occasion" giving us an opportunity to reflect on the enormous sacrifice, courage
and determination of people from all walks of life who saw us through this dark and
terrifying period. We will remember the members of the Armed Forces and
Merchant Navy from many countries who gave their lives or returned home injured
in body and mind, the hard-working women and men who operated the factories,
mines, shipyards and farms, and ARP wardens, police officers, doctors, nurses,
fireman, local defence volunteers and others who toiled day and night selflessly on
the home front during difficult frightening and uncertain times." (courtesy of VEDay
75.org)

Nationally there will be events over the weekend 8th to 10th May 2020, but we are
looking for ideas on how YOU, the people of KIngsley Village wish to celebrate this
occasion. Licensing hours will be extended, but surely it is more than just another
excuse to have a few drinks. Most of the people reading this article would not be
here if it were not for the sacrifices of our parents and grandparents who served in
the forces, worked in the communities to support the armed forces and those left
behind.

It is a celebration, and a way to say thank you to those who gave so much for the
freedoms we enjoy. So come on; let us have your ideas, and the hardest thing of
all.... your commitment to the community to help organise events. Without your
input it will be just another Bank Holiday and the sacrifice of those (your parents
and grandparents) who allowed you to enjoy a day of rest in a free world, will be
wasted.

Come on - Your Country and Your Community Needs YOU!!!

Please email any thoughts or ideas to Kingsley Parish Council via the Parish Clerk
at;
parish.clerk@kingsleyparishcouncil.org.uk

mailto:juliecmort@aol.com




WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday 5th January
10:00 am - Morning Worship at The Hurst: Mr. P. Garner.
6:30pm -   At Blakelees Chapel:  Mr. M. Ridley.
Sunday 12th January
8:15am - Holy Communion: at The Hurst: Revd. D.  Bintliff.
10:00am – Morning Worship at The Hurst:  Revd. D. Bintliff.
6.30pm - At Blakelees Chapel:  Revd. A. Gibson.
Sunday 19th January
10:00am – Morning Worship at The Hurst: Revd. D. Bintliff. (Covenant Service)
6.30pm – At Blakeless Chapel: Revd. D. Bintliff. (Covenant Service)
Sunday 26th January
10:00am - Morning Worship at The Hurst: Revd. Dr. C. Dutton.
2.30pm - At Blakelees Chapel:  Mr. P. Morrey.

All welcome please come and join us

New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get involved with a
single event or on a longer term basis then please get in touch. Meetings in
January:-

Tuesday  7, 14, 21,       Karate       6.00-7.00pm
Wednesday  8,       Kingsley W.I       7.3-pm
Wednesday 8, 15, 22,  1 Tai Chi        1.30-2.30pm
Thursday  2, 9, 16, 23     Purestretch      9.30-10.15am
Thursday  9, 16, 23      Kingsley Youth Group    4,30pm
Saturday  4, 11, 18       Zumba       9,45-10.45am
29th, 30th, 31st  Jan , 1st Feb  Kingsley Players Panto   7.30pm

Parish Council meets at the Centre the third Tuesday of each month apart from
August when there is no meeting.

The Centre has a great dance floor – it’s a fabulous venue for a party, be it  Birthday,
Anniversary, Retirement or Wedding Celebrations. Children’s Parties are particularly
popular – AND GREAT NEWS, BOUNCY CASTLES ARE BACK!
There is potentially something here of interest for everyone: it is truly a Centre for the
Community

Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can also hire out
at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Heather Hayes, Booking Secretary,
email : heatherhrh1@hotmail.co.uk or 01928 788494.



www.elegancehealthandbeauty.com

January Wellbeing Offer
Premium Detox Package

A luxurious 1 hour package £50 (a 25%
saving)

Natural Skin Scrub with ESPA
aromatherapy salt scrub followed by the

ESPA aromatherapy back neck and
shoulder massage

Available while appointments last

To book call 01928 787870
Cannot be used in conjunction with any other offer.



Kingsley Walking Group – January 2020

The Kingsley Walking group is an informal walking group that has
been meeting for many years. We organise two walks each month.
A long walk is held on the SECOND Tuesday of the month and a
short walk is held on the FOURTH Tuesday of the month. Generally
long walks would be classified as “moderate”  (a full day and 8 – 10
miles) and the short walks are leisurely (a half day and up to 5 miles)
ending with an optional pub lunch.

Long walks usually start up to 90 minutes drive away from Kingsley. We meet at the
Community Centre and organise lifts and car shares. We have a leader for every walk who
checks for stiles, distance, closed paths etc in advance. Our favourite places are the Peak
District, the Clwyds and the south Lakes. Our groups are between 8 and 15 people.  Everyone is
welcome.

December 2019 was a good month, allowing us to complete our Christmas walk without rain.
Twenty two happy walkers were warmly welcomed by Ciaran at the Red Bull for a lovely lunch.
This marked the end of a busy year of varied and interesting walks.

Our long walk on January 14th will be to the Macclesfield area and has been planned to avoid
the worst of the mud. Meet at the Community Centre ready to leave at 9.30 and bring lunch.
The short walk will be on Tuesday 28th of January, leaving the Community Centre at 9.30.

Long walks leave at 9am (except for January and February) and short walks leave at 9.30am
ending at around 1pm with an optional pub lunch. For details about our walks, or if you’re
wondering about joining and you’d like more information, contact Vony on 789098 or email
kingsleywalkerswa6@gmail.com. Everyone is welcome.

The Hurst Church Soup Lunch on
Monday 13th January

Meal served at 12 noon
 *******************

Home-made Soups, Puddings , Tea and coffee
- only £3.00 all in.
 *******************



Kingsley Bookworms
Next meeting 12th January 2020 at the Hurst Chapel at 7.30pm

At our last meeting we talked about “Wuthering Heights” by Emily Bronte. It was our
“classic novel” for 2019. I’m pleased to say that I wasn’t the only person who had not
read the book and was surprised by how unpleasant Heathcliffe was. A few of us had
been expecting a tortured soul who was transformed by love. We were sadly
disillusioned. Some people found the style of the book – using two narrators a bit difficult.
Our discussion included consideration of how a young, unmarried woman in the early
1800s had gathered the experience to write a book about love and vengeance. We
scored the book just over 3 out of 5.

In January we will be talking about “Becoming” by Michelle Obama. This is a memoir
described by the author as a deeply personal experience. The book talks about her
roots and how she found her voice, as well as her time in the White House, her public
health campaign, and her role as a mother.

Our next two books are:

February – “The Incredible Pilgrimage of Harold Fry” by Rachel Joyce (for those that
have already read this, “The Music Shop” by Rachel Joyce).
March – “Rebecca” by Daphne du Maurier

We will be looking at our wish list and taking suggestions for future titles during our
January meeting. As well as choosing books for 2020, we will be deciding on some
outings for the year. Previous events have been to literary festivals and events held at
public libraries. We also have an annual group outing to the Grosvenor Park theatre to
see one of the Shakespeare plays and enjoy a picnic. So far we have always managed
to have great weather for these.

Kingsley Bookworms meet on the second Thursday of each month and everyone is
welcome to join us at any of our meetings or events. There is no need to commit to
coming to every meeting. We aim to be friendly and welcoming to one and all. Meetings
start at 7.30pm and are held at the Hurst Chapel. If you want more information, please
contact me on vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk or call me on 07799 067 457. We have also
got our own Facebook page called Kingsley Bookworms.

Room at the Inn

Red Bull Pub, Kingsley on Wednesday, 15th January from 8pm we will be
exploring Christianity.  It is an opportunity for you to talk about things that baffle you,
or what it means to be a Christian, or if you are not Christian to find out more. You
will be made very welcome.

If you would like more details please contact John Dawson, on 01928 789937.



Local Professional
Carer

Specialising in the care of the
elderly, in particular those

suffering from dementia. I am
CRB checked, fully insured,
and I can supply references.
My services include personal

care, domestic duties,
shopping, appointments, and

social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369
or 07850 445184

Roof Moss
Removal Services

●All shapes, sizes and
aspects of roof moss
removal undertaken

●Roof and ridge tile repairs
●Dry verge systems installed

No jet washers used,
no broken tiles

To arrange a free quote
Call Lewis

On 07587 004441

ACEE Care & Support Services
Local professional carer

Offering:

· Personal care
· Meal preparation
· Companionship
· Transportation to medical ap-

pointments
· Social outings
· Light household chores

For more information on how I can help,
please call 07379 245092 or Email:

acee42019@outlook.com

*Fully trained  and fully Insured
*Police Checked





GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson
 07791414919 or

01606-624364

Dave the Ovencleaner

Domestic Oven Cleaning Service

Professionally trained and based
locally, I offer a reliable oven cleaning
service throughout Kingsley and the
local area.  Using safe, high quality
commercial materials. You won’t
recognise your oven!

· Ovens, hobs, extractors,
microwaves & BBQ’s

· Appointments to suit you
· Competitive rates
· Fully insured

Please call or email Dave for a quote
or to arrange an appointment:
07876 167254 or 01928 725331

email:
info@davetheovencleaner.co.uk

website:
www.davetheovencleaner.co.uk





‘Askrigg Horticultural
Gardening Services

Frodsham, Cheshire

Established 1999
All gardening services undertaken
including lawn and hedge cutting,

weeding, general tidying and
winter clear-ups.  Competitive rates

and a friendly, reliable
service.  References available.

 Please contact Dave
on 01928 731369 or

mobile 07860 379843



Family Buinesss Established 1999 serving Frodsham,
Kingsley, Crowton, Norley, Helsby, Alvanley,

Manley & Mouldsworth…

competitive rates

Airport Transfers / Weddings / Race Days

Sporting Events / Day Trips / Coporate  Accoounts

Book & Pay Online

All major cards accepted

Sameday Booking Confirmation

4,6,8, 16 and 33 seat vehicles –

All Modern Vehicles with Air Conditioning

CALL 01928 731756
OR

EMAIL: infor@cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

www.cheshiretravelservices.co.uk



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader



Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone
07940 106 295



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860

Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood,

pvc, and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,

doors, patios, roof lights, and
greenhouses, mirrors fitted

Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given

Your local independent
tradesman - 30 years experience

All types of glazing work



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS
Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891

Dates in January 2020

Mon 13th  At the Hurst – Soup Lunch for Family Link Myanmar at 12 noon
Tues 14th Kingsley Walking Group - meet KCC at 9.30am
Tues 14th  At the Hurst Guild – The Blood Bank Charity explained at 19:30
Fri 17th   At the Hurst – Men’s Brunch at 10:30
Sat 18th   Village litter pick from KCC at 10:00
Thurs 23rd   Tea at Two-Thirty at The Wyches at 14:30
.Tues 28th  Kingsley Walking Group = meet KCC 9.30am

 Every Tuesday in term time Barneys Buddies for all pre-school children, all are very
welcome at the Hurst Church. From 9.00am-11.30am
Every Thursday 9-10 am in term time there is a Mums Drop –in at The Hurst. Come
and meet other Mums and enjoy chat and scones.
0am
 Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at KCC -Tai Chi.  Consists of meditation and gentle
relaxation movement. Really helpful if stressed/worried/overworked! Free trial for
your first attendance!!! Only £45.00 for ten sessions.  Ring 01928 787126 for
further details.


